

# GERMAN/AMERICAN EDELWEISS CLUB



# 2019 JANUARY NEWSLETTER



#### PRESIDENT'S CORNER

Dear Members,

The Board of Directors of the Edelweiss Club wishes each and every one of you a happy and healthy New Year in 2019!

The year is coming to an end and we celebrated our traditional Christmas party, which was very well attended. We were pleased to welcome several new people as guests at the party. The catered Sauerbraten Dinner from Schnitzelgarten was enjoyed by all. A big thank you goes to Ginny, who not only entertained the kids with a story about the candy cane, but also presented each of them with a gift. Many thanks to the board members, Karin and Karl-Heinz, who came to help and set up the hall. Thank you to Uschi, who is always eager to make the Gluehwein for everyone to enjoy on a cold day upon arrival. To finish our program, we enjoyed some singing of German Christmas carols, followed by Capital City Sounds Chorus.

See you all in the New Year!

Walli



Meetings are held every 2nd Friday of the month at 6pm.

They are held at the American Legion Hall 22 W Broadway, Meridian Idaho

The German/American Edelweiss Club P.O.Box 1402, Eagle Idaho 83616 Facebook page: Boise German American

Edelweiss Club

Website: Boisegermanclub.com

## Officer and Board

President: Walli Benecke	208-452-6409
Vice Pres: Sigrun Rodgers	208-880-6759
Treasurer: Ingrid Shoemaker	208-938-1895
Secretary: Nancy Sheffield	208-608-4732

#### **Board Members**

Helga Fealko	208-297-2194
Jack Fealko	208-297-2194
Irmgard Schuessler	208-914-6306
Charles Shoemaker	208-938-1895

Webmaster: Ken Trader

Newsletter Editor: Nancy Sheffield

If you know of any Member that is ill or sick or in distress, please call any Board Member and let them know!





# JANUARY BIRTHDAYS!

7th Ingrid Shoemaker 15th Sabine Johnson 17th Rita Bacher

Alles Gute zum Geburtstag!

## **Trip Suggestions**

Any time—Sumpter Valley Train ride Fall/Winter—Bogus Basin Sleigh ride

#### Thank you

A big THANK YOU goes to all who attended the Emmett Oktoberfest. All proceeds were donated to the local VFW and P.A.C. Brigitte and Michael Barr organize this festival every year and have done so for the past three years. All cooking, set-up and take down is organized by the two of them. This year they were able to donate around \$400 to the two organizations. Thank you for your generosity.

#### **BIRTHDAY MILESTONES**





# Thoughts, miscellaneous

Any ideas or suggestions? Please put it in the suggestion box. If you prefer to e-mail it to any board member we will read your suggestion at the board meetings.

We are looking for ways to draw in new members - any ideas? What would you like to see on the calendar for 2019? Running for office in 2019?

#### **BOWLING BUDDIES ACTIVITY**

Hello Bowling Buddies!

Monday January 7th some of us will try for those Strikes and Spares Please shoot me a quick "I ll be there"

Karin

See you at 2 pm.

#### UPCOMING EVENTS

(Dates are subject to change)

#### **JANUARY**

1st New Year's Day 6th Three Kings Day 7th Bowling Buddies

9th Edelweiss Board Meeting 11th Edelweiss General Meeting 21st Martin Luther King Day











